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Hi All, 

Recently you would have received a letter home asking for you to sign off 

on your child/children being dismissed 1 hour early at the end of each 

term and after sports day. This is a newly developed agreement by the 

Department for Education and comes into effect in 2021. For the 

remainder of this year students will still be dismissed 1 hour early at the 

end of term 3 and term 4, as well as 1 hour early at the end of sports day. 

Students across all year levels are currently participating in the annual 

Progressive Achievement Tests (PAT testing). Students in Year 1 to Year 7 

are undertaking PAT Maths, PAT Reading and Spelling. Students in 

Reception participate in Early Years Maths and Early Years Reading. 

Additional support is provided during the tests for students. The tests are 

administered once a year. They provide teachers with diagnostic 

information that identifies a student’s learning strengths and areas of 

growth. Staff will analyse each student’s results, with the information 

gained used to inform planning and programming in the classroom. 

Through this information teachers are able to pinpoint specific areas of 

development for individual students. 

It is that time of the year again when we start to consider classes for next 
year. It is very important that we begin with accurate student numbers. If 
your child/children will not be attending our school next year, please let 
us know as early as possible. If you have any information that you would 
like taken into consideration with placement of your child next year, 
please provide it in writing to staff at the front office by Friday 23rd 
October (Week 2 Term 4). It is important to remember that there are only 
a limited number of classes available at the various year levels and that we 
have to work within these to ensure that every child is placed in the best 
possible class. 
 
 

Kind regards, 

Mandy Hackett 

Principal 
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PCW News 
 

 
 
Hi all, Benny here. This has been my first year working as the Pastoral Care Worker for O’Sullivan 
Beach Primary School and it has been a great joy to get to know all the student across the terms. 
Throughout our sessions we have been focusing on general wellbeing, addressing topics such as 
bullying, social skills, and friendships skills. Interoception has also been a big component which 
assists students to know what is going on inside their body. To build self-esteem, confidence, and 
connections whilst at school we have completed several strength-based activities using art and 
creativity. Take a look below at some of the work done over this term.
 



 

 

APPROVED EARLY DISMISSAL 
CONSENT 

 

This form was sent home to all students on 
Monday 14th September 2020. Please ensure that 
the forms are returned to the front office as a 
matter of urgency. We appreciate your help with 
this. Thank you to the many parents/caregivers 
who have signed and returned the forms.  
 

 
LOST PROPERTY 
 

 
Please come and check in the front office for any 
lost property. Any items not collected by the end of 
term will be donated to charity.  
 
Any items that are named are returned to the 
owner so please make sure all items are named. 
 

 

EARLY FINISH FRIDAY 25TH 
SEPTEMBER 

Parents/Caregivers are reminded that school 
finishes at 2:00pm on Friday 25/9.  Please ensure 
you are on time to pick up your child/children. 

If you require care for your child/children please 
contact Melissa on Ph 0414 262 284. 

Wishing everyone a safe and happy holiday period. 

SUN SMART/ HATS 
 

A reminder to parents/caregivers that all students 
need to be wearing their hat from the start of Term 
4 when outside at recess and lunch and 
participating in outdoor activities during class time.  
All students need to wear a school dress code hat 
when attending excursions. 
Hats can be purchased from the Front Office at a 
cost of $8. It is recommended that the student's 
name is clearly written inside the hat so that it can 
be returned if left in other areas of the school. 
 
 
 

R-5 SWIMMING 

 
 

The note and consent form for Reception to Year 5 
swimming will be sent home in week 1 of Term 4. 
 
To aid you with your budgeting the cost this year 
will be subsidised by fundraising and the cost to 
parents will be $15.00 per child. 
 
This is due in full by Monday 2nd November. 
 

 

HAVE YOU MOVED? NEW 
PHONE NUMBER? CHANGED 
EMERGENCY CONTACTS? 
 
In the event of an emergency involving your child it 
is most important for us to have accurate 
information. 
 
Please make sure that Front Office is advised of any 
change(s) to your contact details.  
If you have changed your mobile number or moved 
house, please provide the details as soon as 
possible either in person, phoning 8382 5888 or 
email dl.1060.info@schools.sa.edu.au 
 
 

SUBWAY LUNCHES 

 

 

Subway lunches are available every Friday. 
 
Order via the Skoolbag app or collect an order form 
from the class room or the front office. 
$6.00 for a 6 inch roll, drink and a cookie. 
Orders need to be in by Thursday 10.30am. 
 

Cash ONLY. 
Correct money is appreciated. $6 for each order. 
 

ZOOPER DOOPERS 
 
Zooper Doopers are sold every Tuesday and 
Thursday at lunchtime from the front office for 50c 
each. Please note there is a maximum of 2 per 
student.
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DIARY DATES 
 

 
 
Week 9 Friday 18th September   Kindy transition to School session 8 
 
Week 10 Thursday 24th September   SAPSASA District Athletics 

Friday 25th September   Kindy transition to School celebration 
        Early Dismissal 2pm 
 

Enjoy the holidays 
  
 
 

TERM 4 
 

Week 1 Monday 12th October   School resumes 8.50am 
 
Week 2 Friday 23rd October   Sports Day 
   
 
    
 
     
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
2021 MATERIAL AND SERVICES 
CHARGES 
 
The charge is to be presented for approval at the 
next Governing Council Meeting being held at 
O’Sullivan Beach Primary school on Tuesday 3rd 
November 2020 at 6pm.  
 
All enquiries about the charge may be directed to 
the Front Desk. A Department approved 
watermarked notice is adjacent. 
 
In lieu of attendance at the Council 
meeting, parents/caregivers can express their 
views in writing addressed to the Chairperson 
Jason Lange. 
 
Lisa Pinder Business Manager 
 
 
 

 


